 Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

July 20, 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, July 20, 2018 and was called to order by Mr. Leonard at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



      Bill Leonard, Chair
  Ronald Rouse



      Erik Hume

   

Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  James Helsel (SARAA Board), Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board), Don Geistwhite (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT),  and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Guests:  Delta Development:  Eric Clancy, Philip Sanchez
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the June 22, 2018 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Delta Development:  
Airport Drive: This project will be advertised at the end of the month and bids will be opened on September 12th.  SARAA’s match obligation is approximately $630,000, depending on funding.  If the PennDot Multi-Modal grant funding comes through it would reduce SARAA’s match requirement.

Air Cargo Expansion:  The CFA MTF application is due July 31, 2018 for access road reconfiguration. Business in Our Sites--the State Fiscal Code directs the CFA to transfer $45 million to BOS.
North 29 Stormwater Management Pond Management:  An application was submitted in June for the Flood Mitigation Program (CFA dollars).  The grant request is $195,840.  
Hotel Development:  The drawdown for the BOS low interest loan is underway with DCED.  Shaner is taking advantage of the tax benefits of the Keystone Opportunity Zone.

Emergency Apparatus at HIA:  Applications for the Local Share Gaming Application are due September 4th, 2018.  A coordinating pre-meeting will be held with Dauphin County Gaming Board.  Mr. Leonard requested that the SARAA Fire Chief attend all meetings regarding this.  
Capital City Airport Hangar Improvements:  Funding strategies are being developed.

Airport Gaming:  PCBG gaming regulations are to be released in the future. 
Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that June was a very strong month.  He said that June passengers totaled 111,000, which is 4% ahead of budget, and 10% ahead of June, 2017.  Mr. Miller said that every airline grew in June except for Delta, primarily because Delta has not brought back the big aircraft.  The Departing Load Factor was strong at 86% for June.  Year-to-date passengers totaled 613,000, which is down 1.4%, but up 3.6% ahead of last year.  Third and fourth quarter expectations are strong due to Frontier Airlines adding three new non-stop destinations beginning in mid-July.   Mr. Miller said that he anticipates approximately 650,000 enplanements this year, which is a significant increase over budgeted projections of 614,000. Year-to-date Landed Weight is nearly 575 million pounds, which is up 4.4% ahead of budget, and up almost 10%. year-to-date. Operations at MDT were down 1.3% in June, and up .5 year-to-date.  CXY operations were up 9.5% in June, attributable to Community Day with 457 operations on that day alone, and down 6.5% year-to-date.   
Southern Airways Express:  Mr. Miller said that Southern is no longer operating at HIA.  This occurred primarily because HIA is the only route in Pennsylvania that is not subsidized by Essential Air Service (EAS) funding.  Also, Pittsburgh is a difficult market to serve because timewise it is just as fast to drive.   
Air Canada:  Air Canada had the best month they ever had with 2,200 passengers served.  
Frontier Airlines:  Frontier starts service for Denver and Raleigh-Durham on July 21st.       Denver and Raleigh-Durham are seasonal and service ends November 14th.  The Orlando service starts on August 12th and is year-round service with three flights per week.   To celebrate, there will be a press conference and ribbon cutting ceremony on Wednesday, July 25th at 4:00 p.m. at gate B5, beyond the TSA security checkpoint.   
American Airlines:  American is adding a sixth weekday flight to Charlotte in September, and adding a fourth flight to Chicago in October.
US Army Golden Knights:  There will be a preview jump by the U.S. Army Parachute Team, the Golden Knights, as part of DLA Distribution Susquehanna’s Centennial Celebration. There will also be a networking breakfast. The event will be held on Wednesday, August 15th at the Capital City Airport from 7:00 a.m. until 9:00 a.m. 
Signage:  In conjunction with the opening of the new hotel, staff is working on plans to update the inside signage in the terminal building.  The hotel is scheduled to open at the beginning of September.  
Cargo Update:
Mr. Miller briefed the Committee on the MDT Cargo update, including the MDT cargo action plan, and opportunities and obstacles for cargo growth.  He said that when completed, the program expands the apron to park three more large aircraft and potential space for buildings. This work would be from 2019 through 2023 and would include Permitting and Bidding, and then four phases of construction.  The total FAA AIP funds would be $31,800,000.  A Power Point presentation was included on the Board Portal.  
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Rehabilitate Runway, Phase 4, HIA:   The intermediate asphalt lift is completed. The contractor is paving the wearing course, averaging about 1,000 tons per night. The contractor anticipates finishing the paving on August 6th, weather permitting.  Work will continue into October on this project.
Shaner Hotel:  The Township occupancy inspection is scheduled for August 13, 2018.  The sign will be installed today.  The hotel is scheduled to open in late August or early September.  
Avflight Hangar:  Excavation for and placement of footers is in-progress.  The goal is to begin erection of steel in early August.
Penrac LLC:  The water service is connected.  The excavation is in-progress for the sanitary sewer line.  They anticipate putting the building into operation the middle of August.  
Replace Roof, Building 514:  This work is approximately 60% complete.
Install Perimeter Fence, Phase 2, GRA:  The fence project was on hold pending resolution of property line issues. The design engineer has completed a boundary survey and has revised the construction drawings.  The contractor verified in new fence location and resumed working during the week of July 16th.    
Projects going out for bid:

Airport Drive Project:  This project will be advertised July 29th.  Bids will be opened on September 12th.  
Construct Base Parking Lot within L-4 Parcel of PaANG Area:  This project will be advertised on July 29th.  Bids will be opened on September 11th.
Rehab Flood Dike:  This will be advertised on August 5th.   Bids will be opened on August 23rd.  
Rehabilitate Flood Dike (Design, Bid & Award Services), HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that earlier this year Congress passed the Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2018, also known as the OMNIBUS bill.  This Bill made available $1 billion in supplemental discretionary funding to airports.  The FAA recently provided guidelines as to how that $1 billion dollars would be programmed, and the process that needs to be followed for airports to apply for that money.  There will be two phases. The first phase is that they have identified airports that get priority consideration for this money, which are small hub airports, non-hub airports and General Aviation airports.  HIA is one of the airports that have been identified as having priority consideration.  Eligible airports must be prepared to accept an FAA grant by September 1, 2018 and start construction within six months.  HIA management evaluation their “on the shelf” project listing and determined that the project that best fits the eligibility criteria is the Rehabilitate Flood Dike project originally designed in 2003.  This project is a maintenance project.  Mr. Edwards talked to Mr. Libhart about entering into an agreement with the engineer, Urban Engineers, who did the original design.  The project was not included in the 2018 budget.  Funding for these engineering services will come from the SARAA Capital Improvement Account, but may be eligible for reimbursement through the FAA grant application process.  The recommendation is to ratify the approval of a supplemental engineering services agreement with Urban Engineers of Philadelphia, in the amount of $43,380 to provide design, bid and award services to repackage and bid the 2003 project to rehabilitate the flood dike at HIA.  Mr. Edwards also commented that this is a 100% grant opportunity
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Pedestrian Underpass Maintenance (Design/Bid/CA) HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract in an amount not-to-exceed $24,100 to Herbert, Rowland & Grubic, Inc. (HRG) to provide design, bid and construction administration, and construction observation services for maintenance repairs of the Pedestrian Underpass at HIA.  SARAA’s ownership traces back to 1943.  The repairs needed are mostly minor repairs.  This project will be funded from SARAA’s Maintenance and Operations budget.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Rehab Long-Term Parking Pavement (Study), HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract in an amount not-to-exceed $36,092 to Herbert, Rowland & Grubic, Inc. (HRG) to conduct an engineering study to determine the root causes of pavement and drainage problems at the Long-Term Parking Lot at HIA, and provide alternatives for rehabilitation to correct these problems.  This project will be funded from SARAA’s Maintenance and Operations budget.   
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Hudson News Third Amendment:  

Mr. Edwards reported that the Hudson Group has operated two separate news and gift concessions at HIA since the terminal building opened in 2004.  Due to low and declining sales at the Euro Café, The Hudson Group is requesting a third amendment to their News, Gift and Retail Lease Agreement which will allow them to permanently close the Euro Café and convert the space into an “Arrivals Lounge”.  In exchange for closing the Euro Café, Hudson plans to spend $100,000 to renovate and refurbish the space and convert it into an “Arrivals Lounge”.  They will purchase, install and maintain three vending machines.  Hudson agrees to add 10 years to the term of the original lease.  The percentage fee shall be increased by 1% for gross sales greater than $750,000.  This has been reviewed by legal counsel.  The revenue impact is estimated to be neutral.  The recommendation is to approve the Third Amendment to the News, Gift and Retail Lease Agreement with Airport Management Services, LLC (The Hudson Group).
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

GA Airports
Gettysburg Regional Airport:  Staff met yesterday with the FAA at GRA to walk through the apron project to see if there is a possibility of using supplemental funds for that project.  

Franklin County Regional Airport:   Mr. Stevens reported that the tenant who was in arrears is 100% paid.  Negotiations will begin on a new agreement and will be presented to the Board at a future meeting.
Drones:  Ms. Van Newkirk voiced her concerns over drones being flown at night downwind from Capital City Airport.  Mr. Stevens responded that FAA regulations restrict flying of a drone within five miles of an airport without appropriate permission.  Drones are also supposed to be operated within line of sight.  However, the enforcement is not given to the airport, but rather the FAA.  Discussion ensued.  
Adjournment:  Mr. Leonard adjourned the meeting at 9:33 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, August 24, 2018, 8:00 a.m. 


              Harrisburg International Airport
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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